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After a year of inter-
views,  photographs and tran-
scriptions, collation and burn-
ing we were happy to launch 
our book and DVD entitled All 
Our Stories ð Girlguiding 
Durham South ð Over a century 
of women leading the way at 
the Annual Review at The Kings 
Centre, Darlington on 23 April.   
 
Lindsay Duncanson (DVD Pro-
duction Artist) and Sharon Bai-
ley (Photographer and Editor ð 
ISIS) were happy to join with 
the majority of participants in 
thanking the Heritage Lottery 
Fund All Our Stories Project for 
their financial support in mak-
ing it possible.   
 
A remarkable oral history relat-
ing to 15 women in the County 
who shared their adventures, 
experiences in leading the way 
internationally, nationally and 
locally and making Guiding the 
success it is today.  They are a 
testament to the spirit of Guiding and as we move forward this project has 
started to record in a written format and images, digitally and orally the his-
tory of Guiding.   
 
We are hoping to produce a local Heritage Badge for our members to under-
taken and utilise this resource in the near future.  Units have all been issued 
with a copy to share with their members and our challenge is to all Divisions 
to continue to record and build our heritage resources for use in the future.   
 
A big thank you to everyone involved ð hoping you all enjoy watching and 
reading.  
 
Val Cadd (County President) and Diane Evans (County Commissioner)  



Annual Review  

The Annual Review saw the launch of the All Our Stories book and DVD.  Good Service Awards were pre-
sented to Ethel Shoulder (County Badge Secretary), Kate Welch (County Training Adviser) and Val Cadd 
(County President). 
 
Also a Queens Guide Award was presented to Michelle Smedley and Rachel Griffin on completion of the 
Chief Guide Challenge. 
 
A big thank you also to Christine Jackson who completed her term of office as County Chair of Trefoil 
Guild, she has been succeeded by Marilyn Edwards. 

ñLetôs be óaving you at these trainings!ò 

Congratulations to Di Farrer on completion of the Girlguid-
ing Trainer Qualificationñshe will be an asset to the NEE 
Training team. 

She really isnõt only here for the beer (or cider)!! 



 
We hope that 
Brownies are 
enjoying taking 
part in the Centenary 
Challenge badge and 

having fun with the variety 
of activities  on offer. 
 
Remember to send in your 
photos when you claim your 
badges. 
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1st Horden Brownies  

have enjoyed taking part in the Cen-
tenary Challenge and some can be 
seen modelling old uniforms with their 
collection of spectaclesñcurrently 
standing at 150 pairs and scheduled to 
be sent to World Vision.  They also 
have collected bags of used stamps for 
WAGGGS.  In June they are having a 
ceramic painting party, when they will 
all decorate a plate as a memento of 
100 years of Brownie Guides. 

 

Over 160 excited Brownies from Durham 
South and North took part in a sleepover 

at the Centre for Life to celebrate the Big Brownie 
Birthday. Two brownies celebrated their 7th and 8th 
birthdays too. Whilst a selection of girls were able to 
help Hannah Bayman pick the March Weather photo for 
BBC Look North. 

Brownies 
from Wood-
lands District 
in Darlington 
also had a 
sleepover at 
the Life Cen-
tre, travel-
ling there by 
train and 
visiting the 
Sage the 
following day  

for African 
Drumming and 
Ukulele work-
shops. 

1st and 3rd 

Belmont 

(Church) 

Brownies 
(Rainton Grange 
District/Kepier Di-
vision) held a 
60's/70's themed 
birthday party as 

part of their 100th 
birthday celebra-
tions.  We currently 
have 26 members 
across the two units 
who took part. 


